
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 9, 2021
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on December 9, 2021.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini, Michael Parry, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Tom Johnson, Will Flanders
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.

A motion was made by Noah to approved the Kidder/Luck hearing minutes of May 13. This was seconded by Michael.

Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Michael, Noah, Chris, Joe
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None

Motion passed 5-0-0
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of May 13.


Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Michael, Noah, Chris, Joe
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None

Motion passed 5-0-0
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of June 14.


Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Michael, Noah, Chris, Joe
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None

Motion passed 5-0-0

Will Flanders spoke to the Board about the Community Preservation Act (CPA). He was hoping to get the support of other town boards and committees. Eric asked if other towns had seen good returns. Will said that Whately, Conway, Deerfield, and Sunderland all seemed very pleased with the CPA. Funds are held in a dedicated account and can be accrued. The funds can be used for community housing, land preservation, historic preservation, and recreation. A CPA Committee would be chosen to make recommendations to Town Meeting as to how to spend the funds. The cost to the average taxpayer would be about $83 per year. Michael did not think it was appropriate for Boards to advocate. He felt Boards should be neutral. The others agreed. 

Will said Shelburne would ask for a 3% tax surcharge. He said as a small town the state could easily match the amount raised by 100%. The Board felt that a 100% match could be “pie in the sky.” Chris had been looking at statistics and saw that as more towns joined the CPA the percentage of state matches seem to drop. Joe wondered if it would be less expensive to townspeople if the town took out bonds for projects. Tom Johnson said the CPA website shows its distribution formula, which seems to be based on average property value. It was the consensus of the Board not to endorse the CPA.
Will Flanders, a member of the Planning Board, explained some of the bylaw changes his Board was proposing.

Some tweaks will be made to the use table regarding greenhouses. According to Will, the state says towns are not allowed to regulate agricultural activities and wants greenhouses on lots of less than two acres permitted in all zones. Will said he would forward the correspondence from the state on this matter.

Proposed changes to Zoning Bylaw Section 6, concerning Special Permits had come from a conversation with Town Counsel. The Planning Board has suggested integrating Findings into the Special Permit section. The Board wanted to make sure Town Counsel approved the language and that it didn’t conflict with MGLs.

Changes to the sign bylaws were discussed. The new Apex Orchard sign is quite large and has caused much comment. The DOT has authority over signs in the state right of way. Should a Special Permit be required for signs over a certain size? Michael recalled that a few years ago the ZBA had spent a year working on sign bylaws, but what ended up coming to Town Meeting was quite different from that proposed by the ZBA. Eric said his impression was that the existing sign bylaws were inadequate for dealing with the situation on Route 2. The Board seemed amenable to requiring Special Permits for some signs and to setting a maximum size for signs. Joe said he had the sign regulations as proposed by the ZBA from a few years ago and would send them to the rest of the Board for review. 
A bylaw change mentioned by Joe was to possibly create regulations for events that draw large crowds, concerning how traffic would be handled.

At 9:12 p.m. a motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting.


Voting in Support of motion: Chris, Joe, Noah, Michael, Eric
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 5-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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